WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
April 8, 2007
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:34 p.m. on April 8, 2007. Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Leela Vernon, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, E. Pete Phelps, Harold Kemler, Richard Morrison, and Jess Arnett.
Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of March 12, 2007. Motion Carried.
Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried. One of the General Fund CD's will automatically roll over 5-15-07 if we do nothing. We will address this at the May meeting.
Jess Arnett took the floor. His group The Place of Refuge Church would like to use the park on some Thursday nights from May through August. He will get us the dates.
We discussed the porta-potty situation for the Softball tournament. The Township will cover the additional cost of $150.00 to supply 2 extra units during the weekend of the tournament.
We discussed possibly using the 5 acres to the South of the current park to make soccer fields. Richard Morrison stated that he was pleased that the electrical work in the park was being attended to.
Kenneth Chamberlain gave his report. He has the way he is reporting his time. Instead of meeting to meeting, he will report monthly. Ken stated that it was time for another inspection of the Gravel pit.
There was some discussion
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to have the park lawn rolled. We will go with the lesser bid.
Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
